The Hon. Matthew Guy, MLC
Level 20
1 Spring Street
Melbourne
Victoria, 3000

4th April 2014

Dear Minister Guy,

As a concerned resident living in the City of Darebin I am writing to ask you to not sign off on the application of the new zoning legislation unless Darebin agrees to an increase in coverage to at least 50% of the protected Neighbourhood Residential Zone (NRZ).

The following questions remain unanswered and worth consideration;
· Why is Darebin not listening to the majority of their ratepayers but actively working against the voice of community sentiment that wants to preserve more of what we regard as a desirable and livable place to reside?
· Why is Darebin so eager to replace existing neighbourhood character with poorly designed dwellings that do not contribute any character to the streetscape?

· Why is Darebin so eager to ignore the majority of owner/occupiers who have chosen this locality for what it currently provides?

· Why does Darebin not have a significant tree register, unlike many other Councils?

· Why has Darebin limited its definition of “housing diversity” and” inclusiveness” to just 1 & 2 BR dwellings rather than imposing a quota of 1,2,3, and 4 BR dwellings in new developments?
· Why is Darebin not accepting that provision of intensification along the major corridors should offset the perceived urgency for over – development in the hinterland areas away from the corridors?

Darebin is already burdened with a greater responsibility for medium and high density development. The Darebin website, Community Profile indicates that 34% of dwellings are medium or high density compared to 28% for the rest of Greater Melbourne.  It is critical that we save some of our much loved suburban streetscapes from further overdevelopment by protecting them under the new State Government zoning rules with an NRZ. 
Other Melbourne councils have chosen to protect their streets at rates as high as 80% and 90% under the NRZ and without some similar protection in Darebin we will continue to carry major responsibility for medium and high density development in Melbourne. 
The Darebin Housing Strategy projects the need of 13,600 dwellings in 20 years.  In 2011 the Darebin profile included 37,841 separate houses.  On this figure alone Darebin could zone 100% under the NRZ, allowing duel occupancy development, and still meet the projected future needs.
Of increasing concern with current multi-dwelling developments in our streets, is the removal of the interwar three and 4 bedroom housing fabric and its replacement with predominantly 2 bedroom dwellings.   Continuation of this type of development will see an oversupply of 2 bedroom dwellings and a critical under supply of family homes.   Protecting the family sized older homes under an NRZ will save family homes for renters and first - home - buyers and help ensure the multi-cultural mix of families in our suburbs that is much appreciated and enjoyed in Darebin. 
Darebin Planning Services department and the Darebin Council have, so far, failed to hear community concern regarding the alarming rate of poor quality overdevelopment in our city.  The first draft of the application of the new zones included only 26% NRZ the second has only 36%.  

As Planning Minister you will appreciate how important it is to get the new zoning right.  Failure to do so will negatively affect the quality of living in Darebin for generations to come.   Please help protect the best things about our neighbourhoods and deny approval of the rezoning amendments unless an NRZ of at least 50% is met in Darebin.

Yours faithfully,

